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Welcome

Manny Guantez reviewed the September minutes and they were approved.
DAS Report

Raquel Mazon Jeffers announced that this was the last meeting of this current group of PAC members.  She advised that the new members would be appointed shortly.

Raquel stated that she wanted to use today to wrap-up the work of this group and look forward to the future of the PAC.

Raquel announced that there is an application for the Co-Occurring Task Force, which will be coordinated with the Division of Mental Health Services.  The application is on the DAS website and is due on October 31, 2008.
Vicki Fresolone announced that the application deadline for the Disability Committee has been extended to November 7, 2008.  They are seeking 3 new members.

Vicki also advised that the Recovery Center RFP has been published.  The Mandatory Bidders’ Conference is scheduled for October 22, 2008.  The RFP is on the DAS website.

Vicki announced that DAS received the IDP Task Force report and DAS will be responding with a white paper shortly.

Suzanne Borys is preparing a white paper regarding recovery-oriented systems of care.

Raquel advised the group that there will be a presentation on recovery oriented system of care to all County Directors and this concept will be submitted in their 3rd year plan.

Lew Ware asked for a NETI status update.  Raquel advised that Paterson is up 51 clients; Camden almost has approval for the mobile component; Trenton has its approval; Atlantic City ready to go except for minor van issues; and Newark  and Plainfield are also moving forward but do not have clients yet.  Raquel also advised that Camden has been utilizing its office based services while the mobile portion is awaiting city approval and also has clients.
DISCUSSION

Raquel led a discussion regarding how ASAM drives clinical decision-making and how PAC members operationalize ASAM within their clinical practice.

She talked about the fact that Drug Court no longer mandates 6 month inpatient treatment under the August 2008 statutory change.

The remainder of the meeting focused on tools and issues used to manage levels of care and length of stay.  Suggestions and tools discussed included:
· IDDT – model from mental health

· dual reporting system

· Biopsychosocial/individualized recovery plan

· Weekly treatment plan reviews goal by goal by the client and counselor

· For methadone – treatment plan reviews for phase changes

· Multidisciplinary team and client can attend

· Clinical rounds, multidisciplinary teams, electronic medical records, use of LOCI

· Other influence on patient placement
· Referral sources

· Drug Court

· County

· Annex A
· Chart audits

· Quality of life survey

Feedback on things most/least helpful in the PAC were discussed, including recommendations for committees such as an NJ-SAMS subcommittee, and many of the members commended DAS on this meeting and how helpful the dialogue was.

Members stated that they looked forward to the PAC meeting and that good things have happened over the past year including the fact their trust has been built.  Members indicated they want the agenda in advance and the opportunity to add topics/items.
Raquel thanked everyone again, especially Manny Guantez (Chair), Linda Voorhis (Vice-Chair), and Evelyn Sullivan (Secretary).

